HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on June 12th.2019
Present:
Cllr.S.Howes
(Vice-Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.K.Saggers   Cllr.S.Fuller


    County Cllr. D.Roper

Cllr.S.Fletcher


 Parishioners:   Nil   




J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report No crimes had been recorded in May

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper reported that basic repairs were being undertaken along the length of the NDR. He was chasing highways on drainage issues in Chapel Road and the dropped kerb project at the bus stop in Newton Road.

d) BDC Report Cllr.Neesam reported that she had been appointed to a BDC committee dealing with spatial planning and would be able to feed in information from the Parish Council on local concerns.

e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted from Linda Rogers

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as Village Hall committee members.

3. Minutes of the meeting on May 9th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the new dog bin had been erected at the entrance to Chequers Field and that BDC had been contracted to empty it. The defibrillator had been delivered to Kevin Saggers who was making arrangements to have it mounted on the outside of the village hall. It had been added to the Council’s insurance cover. All residents on Newton Road had been written to with concerns at overhanging trees and hedges which could affect passing traffic including double decker buses. Following his F.O.I. request the police records showed only four accidents recorded on the A140 in the past five years, each resulting in slight injuries. The Clerk had effected a temporary repair to  a play area surround at the QE playground and he was asked to get a quote for new surround and bark replenishment.

5. Planning The Council had no objection to extensions at 29 Chapel Road, 27 Stratton Road, and 26 Pollard Road.







The Council objected to the outline application for a dwelling and garage adjacent to Pinewood Farm as it was outside the development area and an application at this site had been refused by BDC in 2016.The Council objected to plans at The Wheatsheaf Newton Road as it is outside the local development plan area and in particular to the proposal to extend the residential cartilage which was far in excess of that required to accommodate the cart shed/office and the sunroom/gym.
6. SAM2 Speed Sign Kevin Saggers demonstrated the analysis programme he had developed which could assist in highlighting any speeding black spots and times which could be passed to the police for action.

7. PCC Grant The annual grant of £300 for churchyard mowing was approved.

8. Correspondence The maintenance of the bus stop area and path to the school would be reported to highways dept. The cutting of Chequers Field would be reviewed with the aim of encouraging wildflowers whilst maintaining a path for dog walkers.

9. Finance The following cheques were signed:






Hainford PCC

Grant




£300.00

Cardiac Science

Defibrillator (inc.VAT)

£1614.00

J.Graves


Salary & Exp. (ist.qtr. inc.PAYE)
£1,164.77

Came & Co.


Parish Council Insurance

£388.54

P.Mitchell


Bin Installation


£35.00


Balance c/fwd. excluding Chequers Field a/c

£29,872.62

10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would seek information on road closures and keep an eye on drain issues in Waterloo Road

11. Next Meeting July 10th. 7.30 p.m. 
